
 

                                                  

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
SPECIAL NOTICE TO TRANSPORTERS, DRIVERS, CLEARING AGENTS AND RUNNERS 

WHO USE BEITBRIDGE BORDER POST 

The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) notes, with great concern, that Southbound 

trucks without complete clearance documents are entering Beitbridge Border Customs 

control zone parking for lengthy periods, taking up space for trucks already processed 

and thereby creating unnecessary congestion and bottlenecks at the Border. 

Please be advised that only properly cleared trucks ready for release shall join the queue 
and be allowed into the control zone with immediate effect. 

All trucks are therefore, directed to park at truck stops until their documentation is 

ready, and thereafter proceed to the border control zone for release and departure. 

Any trucks found parked within the control zone prematurely, or, joins the queue without 

complete clearance of documents shall be levied with appropriate fines. This decision has 
been taken after extensive consultations with relevant parties. 

The named stakeholders are also reminded of the provisions of SI 57 of 2007 (as 

amended) which regulates vehicles in a Customs controlled area. 

We thank you and look forward to your usual cooperation. 
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